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September 2017 

Shire of Tammin 
Phone: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

 

Email:  
shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

 
Website: 

www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

Office hours:  
Monday - Friday 
9.00am - 4.00pm 

‘Our Aim is Progress’ 

Monthly news  

from your  

council 

Refuse Site Opening Hours 

Thursday & Saturday 9.00am - 1.00pm 

Licensing 

Licensing will be 

unavailable from 

the 20th  

November 2017 

until the 24th  

November 2017 

reopening on  

Monday 27th  

November 2017. 

We apologise for 

any inconvenience 

this may cause. 

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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Animal Registrations 

Please remember that your cat and dog registrations are due by 

the 31st October 2017. Please find the 2017/18 animal registration 

fees and charges on the Shire of Tammin website.  
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Local Government Elections 

Nominations for Councillor Positions with the Shire of Tammin in the 

2017 Local Government Local Elections closed at 4:00pm on Thursday 

14th September 2017. 

At the close of nominations there were three nomination received for the 

three vacant Councillor positions.  

Therefore the following three candidates were declared elected unop-

posed for the four year term October 2017 to October 2021. 

 Michael Greenwood 

 Nick Caffell 

 Tania Daniels 

Congratulations to you all.  

 

Peter Naylor  

Returning Officer   

Shire of Tammin 
Bungulla  Tammin  Yorkrakine 

1 Donnan Street 
PO Box 53 

Tammin WA 6409 

Telephone: (08) 9637 0300 
Email: 
shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 
Web: 

www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

mailto:shire@tammin.wa.gov.au
http://www.tammin.wa.gov.au/
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Licensing Transactions 

The Shire of Tammin wishes to advise that all licensing  

transactions are available every Monday - Friday 9am - 4pm. 

Firebreaks 

Please remember that all firebreaks must be prepared 

within your property on or before the 1st November 2017 

and maintained clear of inflammable material up to and 

including the 1st April 2018. 

As per previous years the Shire will undertake motorised  

slashing of blocks in the Tammin town site, however, the below conditions 

will apply: 

 The applicant must inform the Shire Administration Office by the 24th 

October 2017 if they require the Shire to slash the block. 

 The block must be clear of metal, wood and other obstructions that 

could damage the machine. 

 If there is obstructions and hand tools are to be used, the works will be 

at the hourly rate set in the 2017/18 fees and charges. 

 The fee for a standard 1/4 acre block will be $77.00 GST included. 

If there are any blocks which have not prepared their firebreaks, a fire  

prevention infringement will be issued by our local ranger services. 
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Works & Services Report  

 

 Tamma Village - Fencing is underway. 

 Tammin Multi Purpose Courts Tender advertised and awarded, due to  

commence soon. 

 Bungulla North Road - 3 km section, from the Great Eastern Highway  

vegetation management and verge clearing in progress and under traffic  

management. 

 Tammin Wyalkatchem Road - 2km section, north of Lowles Road vegetation 

management and verge clearing due to commence mid October. 

 Turon-Yorkrakine Road intersection upgraded. 

 Rural Roads maintenance grading in progress. 

 

 

Greg Stephens  
Manager of Works & Services  

0437 371 101  
works@tammin.wa.gov.au 
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2017/2018 Budget 
 

Council adopted the Budget at the Council Meeting held on Thursday 27th July 2017.  

Council, being very mindful of the slow start to the season which was very concerning for the 

whole of the district, endeavoured to be as conservative as possible when adopting the Budget 

and keeping any rate increase to an absolute minimum of 6%. Whilst this amount may still appear 

to be reasonably high considering that many other local governments have adopted a lesser 

amount, Council was also mindful that the annual rate increase to meet the Long Term Financial 

Plan is 7% and to reduce this amount any greater will result in a future backlog of works and  

services.  

In addition to the above, many community members may be aware that the State Government 

was moving to remove the vehicle licensing exemption that has historically been afforded to Local 

and other tiers of Government. It was estimated that this would have cost the Shire in the vicinity 

of $10,000. However a Disallowance Motion was moved in Parliament which effectively ended 

this process. Whilst this may appear positive for us in the first instance the State Government in 

response reduced the Direct Road Grant payments to local governments by 42% which has  

resulted in a net loss of $28,688 so in effect we are $18,688 worse off.  

Subsequent to adopting the budget the 2016 Census figures have been released which has 

shown a population decline in Western Australia. This unfortunately has negatively impacted the 

payment of the Commonwealth Government Financial Assistance Grants (FAG) to Western  

Australia and as a consequence reduced the Shires annual FAG payment by $76,414. The above 

amounts severely impact the 2017/18 Budget and has resulted in Council entering into largely a 

maintenance phase for works and services other than capital road projects funded under the  

Regional Road Group and Roads to Recovery programmes.  

Council is also concerned about other potential funding cuts and / or cost shifting initiatives from 

the September State Government Budget that may impact our operations and general functions. 

Whilst this may seem to be doom and gloom Council is still very positive and looking forward to a 

bright future.  

Should you have any questions on the above please contact 

the Chief Executive Officer, Peter, Naylor at the Shire Admin 

Office on (08) 9637 0300 or 0458 351 008. 
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Know your Council 

President   Scott Uppill (2017)   cruppill@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Deputy President  Carol Crane (2019)   crcrane@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Michael Greenwood (2017) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au   

Councillor   Patricia Bell (2017)   crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Donald Thomson (2019)  crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor   Glenice Batchelor (2019)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au 

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 

 

Know your Staff 

Chief Executive Officer     Peter Naylor  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager Finance & Administration  Kelsey Pryer  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services  Greg Stephens works@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Leading Hand    Pat McDermott lh@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration and Finance   Georgie Crane admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Rates/Debtors Officer   Brooke Jasper  rates@tammin.wa.gov.au 

(Wednesdays & Fridays only) 

 

  Next Council meeting: Thursday, 26th October 2017, 5:00pm, Council Chambers 

 

Other Staff/Services 

Ranger       

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Jodie Taylor  0473 387 368   

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     Building/EHO  

Jacky Jurmann     Tim Jurmann  

0448 009 037     0448 014 022 

jacky.jurmann@gmail.com    tim@crowecertification.com 

cruppill@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crcrane@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

